
 

 
                          Nurturing personal and academic growth…                                    

                                   …a journey from Kindergarten to Year 6. 

NEWSLETTER 17                                                          7th June 2017 
Praise the Lord 

PRINCIPAL’S COLUMN 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Welcome to Week 7. I hope you are enjoying some extra family down time during this Sabbath week. 

New School Report Format 

This semester the Catholic Education Office has moved to an interim report format for the entire Canberra 

region. The main change you will notice is that the sections of Religion, English and Mathematics will no 

longer have a comment. The General Comment at the end of the report however, is much larger and this is 

where the classroom teacher will discuss your child’s progress and what areas have the potential for growth. 

Reports will be sent home Friday Week 9. 

Parent Teacher Interviews 

As mentioned in previous newsletters one of our focuses for the year is to develop a positive learning culture 

that values diversity and intellectual effort and where students appreciate their talents and pursue their 

highest aspirations. It is our hope that the St Benedict’s students will be able to articulate a set of high, 

achievable and collaboratively set goals for learning that can be continually reviewed and celebrated with 

parents and peers when achieved. With this in mind we would like to include the students in the reporting 

process by moving away from our previous Parent Teacher Interview format to a Three Way Conference 

format where the students lead the conversation. We believe this will provide the students with a voice in 

their learning and the opportunity to discuss their work, what made it successful and future areas of growth 

and direction.  

Learning Potential 

I recently discovered the Learning Potential App and the Learning Potential Resources 

website. The free app for parents and carers contains useful ways parents and carers 

can be more involved with their child’s learning. Research indicates that when parents 

and carers are involved in their children’s learning, it can have very positive impacts on 

education outcomes. The app allows you to include your child’s age and filter the 

information so that you only see the information that relates directly to the age of your 

children. 

Launched in February 2017 the Learning Potential Resources website provides parents 

of primary school children with ideas, activities, games and videos to help support their 

children with literacy and numeracy skills. The website shows how to turn everyday 

activities like cooking, watering the garden or walking the dog into fun and interactive 



 
 

learning opportunities. It supports the Australian Curriculum for primary school and is structured in three 

main sections:  

• ‘everyday ideas’ showing parents how to practise literacy and numeracy skills with their child during 

everyday life.  

• ‘practise together’ articles giving parents ideas about how they can reinforce literacy and numeracy skills 

their child is learning at school. 

 • ‘practise online’ activities, including online games and videos that parents and children can do together to 

practice these same skills.  

The Learning Potential Resources website was created by Education Services Australia with funding from the 

Australian Government. View it at www.learningpotential.edu.au.  

School Uniform 

There have been many children arriving at school in the incorrect footwear lately. Just a reminder that 

students are to wear black school shoes with their winter uniform and not sports shoes. Thank you for your 

support with this. 

Leaving St Benedict’s 

If you anticipate that your child will leave St Benedict’s at the end of this year, could you please notify the 

Front Office. We need to begin planning for staffing and class configurations for 2018. Thank you to those 

who have let us know already, this is very much appreciated. Naturally Year 6 parents need not respond to 

this request. 

 

God bless. 

Rachel Smith 

Principal (Acting)  

 

CATHOLIC COMMUNITY LIFE 
 

Pentecost Sunday   “All of them were filled with the Holy Spirit…” 
Last Sunday we celebrated Pentecost. We remember again the gifts given by the Holy Spirit and are renewed 
as a Church by the power of the Holy Spirit. Is this your opportunity to renew again your commitment to 
celebrating your faith? St Benedict’s Parish has many opportunities for you to be spiritually nurtured and to 
share you gifts. See our Parish Bulletin for their latest news 

http://docs.wixstatic.com/ugd/8a8c2e_ad641753fe7d46d3a25383d5e51f0753.pdf 
 
Save the dates! Confirmation Parish Preparation: 

 

Event  Date & time  Venue  Participants  

Parish Mass 
Sunday 20th August 
9:00am 

St Benedict’s 
Church 

Candidates and at least 
one parent 

Confirmation  
Preparation 

Sunday 20th August 
10:00 – 11:30 

Father Greg 
Collins Wing 

Candidates and at least 
one parent (sponsor if 
possible) 

Confirmation 
Retreat 

Wednesday 30th August 
9:00 – 3:00  

Father Greg 
Collins Wing 

Year 6 Students  

Confirmation   
Sunday 10th September 
9:00am  

St Benedict’s 
Church 

Candidates and at least 
one parent and a sponsor 

 

 

http://www.learningpotential.edu.au/


 
 

First Friday Mass 

Thank you 1/2 Gold and Mr Siljeg for your well prepared Mass last Friday. It was a prayerful opportunity to 

celebrate Pentecost and celebrate liturgically as a whole school community.  

 

First Communion Mass 

Sunday 18th June many children will be celebrating their First Holy Communion at the 

9:00am Mass. Candidates are asked to be seated by 8:45am. All families are invited 

to stay after Mass for morning tea provided by the parish in the Parish Centre (next 

to the church).  

We keep these children from our school and wider parish in our prayers as they 

prepare for this special event:  

Amelia Sarah Lillian Brigid Lailani 

Rose Joanna Natalija Emily Claudia 

Mila Serafin Lucas Josephine Fionn 

Kyle Samuel Matthew Shanae Michael 

Marion Andrea Noah   

 
Meaghan Younger   
Religious Education Coordinator

Entertainment Book 

This term we will be selling the new 2017-2018 Entertainment Book Membership for $60.  

You will receive hundreds of valuable offers for shopping, dining and accommodation.  $12 of every 

membership sold will go towards our school.  A sample copy is available for viewing at the Front Office. 

Please make sure you buy a book through St Benedict’s School, and tell your family and friends about it too! 

Entertainment Book using the link: https://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/23231n Then pick 

up your book from Belinda at the Front Office. A sample book is available for viewing at the Front Office.  

 

 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.entertainmentbook.com.au_orderbooks_23231n&d=DwMFaQ&c=s8qkBCn0qRtm5WSE6KO8bTABI9uZQtE2huasQ7XErpo&r=FMwpVlb9V7850wzfIcFJPL08YJ9wTQk9HrNxnzDZTTI&m=r5GrNEZurLxKIgUtoj4jyw9e8XbcRPaxvzGcWE5_z6Y&s=7-XdA4Kr_b22hwt0Xi7UAP3n0LaJ2CusTP9cbQC1aoY&e=


 
 

School News 
Kindergarten, Year 1 and Year 2 
We are asking for students in Kindergarten to Year 2 to please bring in any board 

games that they may have at home.  The board game will need your name and 

class on it.  The games will be played in week 10.  

 

Cartridges 4 Planet Ark 

St Benedict’s is now participating in the Cartridge 4 Planet Ark program.  If you have any of the following 

items, you are more than welcome to drop them into the Cartridge 4 Planet Ark box at school.    

What Can Be Recycled Through The Program?  

All inkjet cartridges, toner cartridges and toner bottles can be placed in the 'Cartridges 4 Planet Ark' box. 
All brands of printer cartridges are accepted, however, the participating manufacturers are Brother, Canon, 
Epson, HP, Konica Minolta and Kyocera - taking responsibility for the cartridges they produce. 

Accepted items includes: 

¶ Mixed cartridges 
¶ Inkjet cartridges 
¶ Laser cartridges 
¶ Unused cartridges 
¶ Toner bottles 
¶ Fuser and drum units 
¶ Print heads and 
¶ Waste hoppers / containers collectors & kits. 

 
 

V 8th June – K-2, Tidbinbilla Excursion 
V 12th June – Public Holiday 
V 13th June – School Board Meeting, 6.00pm 
V 18th June – First Communion Mass, 9.00am 
V 21st June – Year 6, Leader Photo 9.30am 
V 23rd June – Semester Reports sent home 
V 26th June – Kindergarten Screening 
V 26th June – Parent–Teacher Interviews 

 3.30pm - 6.30pm 
V 27th June – Parent-Teacher Interviews  

         3.30pm – 5.00pm 
27th June – Rostrum 6.30pm – 9.00pm 

V 28th June – School Board Meeting, 6.00pm 
V 30th June – Walk-a-thon 
V 30th June – Amber Day 
V 30th June – Last Day of Term 

 

The following notes have gone 
home this week and are currently 
on the website. 

¶ K-2, Tidbinbilla Excursion 
Reminder  

 

KINDERGARTEN Maria C, Mia F, Alana W and 
Fredrick H 

1/2Blue William C, Oliver J and Michael R 
1/2Gold Whole Class for a beautiful Mass 
3/4Blue Emily S, Sarah D, Mia B and Layla C 
3/4Gold Joanna M and Hamish M 
5/6Blue Elvy B, Bridie L, Cara H, James H and 

Liam W 
5/6Gold Matthew S, Alex M and April A 

 
 

http://cartridges.planetark.org/about/manufacturers.cfm
https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http://www.clipartlord.com/wp-content/uploads/2013/10/note2.png&imgrefurl=http://www.clipartlord.com/category/office-clip-art/note-clip-art/&h=800&w=800&tbnid=t4FVaYUG6hyM8M:&docid=bhBh8U4I-bi5UM&ei=5Aq4VpvEPIqz0gT1zKHABg&tbm=isch&ved=0ahUKEwibxvKhnOfKAhWKmZQKHXVmCGgQMwggKAAwAA


 
 

THURSDAY, 8th JUNE 9.00am – 11.30am 
 HELPERS REQUIRED 
 HELPERS REQUIRED 
 HELPERS REQUIRED 
 11.30am – 2.00pm 
 HELPERS REQUIRED 
 HELPERS REQUIRED 
 

FRIDAY, 9th JUNE 9.00am – 11.30am 
 HELPERS REQUIRED 
 HELPERS REQUIRED 
 11.30am – 2.00pm 
 HELPERS REQUIRED 
 HELPERS REQUIRED 

THURSDAY, 15th JUNE 9.00am – 11.30am 
 HELPERS REQUIRED 
 HELPERS REQUIRED 
 HELPERS REQUIRED 
    11.30am – 2.00pm 
 HELPERS REQUIRED 
 HELPERS REQUIRED 
 

FRIDAY, 16th JUNE 9.00am – 11.30am 
 HELPERS REQUIRED 
 HELPERS REQUIRED 
 11.30am – 2.00pm 
 HELPERS REQUIRED 
 HELPERS REQUIRED 
 

Thank you to all the helpers that turned up last 
Friday for Amber Day.  Please remember that all 
food is now made on site. For this to continue we 
ask for helpers to please come forward. 
 

Look forward to working with you. 

Yours in tongs. 

Cara Cook, Canteen Manager 

House Point Winners 
The points for Weeks 5 & 6 Term 2 were: Murramai 
4,770, Arakoola 6,770 and Tangara 4,674. 
 
At the end of Week 6, Term 2 the year totals were: 
Murramai 29,584 Arakoola 35,440 and Tangara 
36,704. 
 
CONGRATULATIONS to this week’s winners:  
Arakoola 6,770! 
Well done to Year 3/4 Blue who earned the most 
house points (3,800)! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 
Parish News 
Parish Office Hours: Tuesday to Thursday 9.00am to 3.00pm 
Website: http://www.stbenedictsnarrabundah.com/ 
Weekend Mass Times  
Saturday  6.00pm 
Sunday 9.00am 
Youth Mass 7.00pm 
Charismatic Mass  7.00pm (last Sunday of the Month) 
Baptisms: 11.00am, 2nd and 4th Sundays of the Month 
 

http://shutterstock.7eer.net/c/38874/43068/1305?u=http://www.shutterstock.com/pic.mhtml?id=199932479


 
 

 

Sunday 18th June - monthly family Mass and morning tea AND a 

Chocolate Wheel join the fun and try your luck bring along your coins 

for a chance to win from the following 12 great prizes . 

All proceeds to the Collins Wing renovation 

$50 Voucher for  the Australian Italian Club Narrabundah.    Cake 

voucher for $36.95 from the Cheesecake Shop Erindale 

$35 voucher for the - Diamond café (Chinese restaurant) at Karabar   . 

Two $50 vouchers for the Griffith Vietnamese restaurant  

$50 voucher for the Kashmir house at Narrabundah.    $50 voucher to be spent at any Kmart store in 

Australia  

Two $50 debit cards to be spent at Lowes at the Hyperdome.    $50 voucher for the Millhouse café 

Queanbeyan    

$50 voucher for Rivers store at DFO . $40 debit card to be spent at Woolworths Erindale 

 
 
 


